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 Before Ken and wife Helen Morrison moved to 
Polk County in the 1950s there was little interest here 
in environmental issues. There were a few Garden 
Club types and a small number of local birdwatchers 
interested but they were usually ignored by the county 
politicos. Behind their back they were called “the bird 
and bunny bunch” or “little old ladies in tennis shoes”. 
Ken changed that false impression. When he spoke 
before the County Commission or at other meetings 
he was knowledgeable, articulate and polite. In a 
word he brought respect to the movement. Decision 
makers listened and acted on his sage advice. Ken 
could get things done; the large number of local envi-
ronmental clubs and preserves are the proof. Two of 
his creations, The Ridge Audubon Society and the 
Green Horizon Land Trust are doing well after many 
years of operation. Ken set the standard for environ-
mentalism in Polk County and beyond; whether as the 
editor of the prestigious Audubon Magazine in NYC or 
president of Florida Audubon in Maitland, Florida or 
director of Historic Bok Tower, Ken was putting to-
gether coalitions. This meant dealing with people and 
he was a master at that. Ken set the bar high and the 
rest of us tried to live up to his expectations. 
 Ken was not just interested in birds but every 
aspect of nature excited him. You can tell that by 
reading his books, especially Mountain Lake Alma-
nac. The Nature Conservancy’s spectacular 3,000 
acre Tiger Creek Preserve near Babson Park came 
about because of the efforts of one man, Ken Morri-
son. 
 On a more personal level he was above all a 
most pleasant man. The Sun always shined when 
Ken was in the room. Charming is not a word I throw 
around a lot but that described Ken “to a t”. 
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 The legislature is running roughshod over the environment 
and we need your help to stop them.  Here is a sampling of bill 
topics that deserve your attention: 
 
· Fertilizer bills that would pre-empt local control ordinances 

· Onsite Sewage Disposal System (septic tank) inspection 
repeal bills 

· Budget cuts for environmental agencies 

· Funding for Florida Forever and Everglades Restoration 

· Department of Community Affairs – dismantling the growth 
management agency 

· Bad transportation bills that would give more power to Turn-
pike authorities 

· Implementation of Fair Districts Amendment – they are try-
ing to stop it 

 
 A quick and easy way to track bills and respond to action 
alerts is to subscribe to the Florida Legislative Report :  This is 
an announcement list used by our Tallahassee lobbyist.  This is 
the best tool to find out what’s happening in the Florida legisla-
ture and what you can do to have an effect on legislation. 
 
Go to: 
 http://lists.sierraclub.org/archives/FL-FLORIDA-REPORT.html 
Click on join or leave the list. 
 
.Other helpful lists and websites for Sierra Florida members: 
 
Sierra Club Florida News blog 
1. Visit http://www.sierraclubfloridanews.org/  
2. Click on the "Subscribe to Posts" button in the upper right 
corner.  Follow the instructions and you will have each new post 
sent to your blog reader as soon as it is published.  
3. You can also choose to receive a daily email message with 
all "Sierra Club Florida News" posts published in the past 24 

(Continued on page 2) 
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 Green Horizon Land Trust is a uniquely Central 
Florida 'nature conservancy;' this organization has 
acquired and protected many small (and not so small!) 
parcels of our very rare and special Ridge lands.  GH 
Secretary Robert Connor, will speak about the natural 
history of the Ridge, the endemic species that live 
there, the mission of the Trust, its many accomplish-
ments, and the current projects and immediate goals. 
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 Tenoroc, FWC managed lands, has long been popular with 
Lakeland residents because it is a major undeveloped area 
close to their population center.  And what was good is getting 
better. The Upper Saddle Creek Restoration/Reclamation Pro-
ject will create hundreds of acres of wetlands; as the habitat 
matures the waterfowl should increase markedly.  Ultimately, 
the water leaving the property for the Peace will be of better 
quality. Danon Moxley, FWC, and Lisa Robertson, DEP, are the 
leaders most involved with this project. 



���������������
������
��
���
���
���
�����
�
��
�
���

 

 The Green Horizon Land Trust Blazing Star Award 
was presented to Gaye Sharpe in mid-March.  She was 
honored "for her unfailing dedication and hard work for the 
preservation, management and public accessibility to Polk 
County's environmental lands," stated Lou Parrott, GH ex-
ecutive director.  Gaye's work includes the purchase of 
environmentally-sensitive properties, protecting the natural 
resources of acquired lands, managing those resources 
and developing appropriate natural-based recreation. She 
now oversees the Invasive Plant Program which provides 
invasive exotic aquatic maintenance control for Polk 
County’s lakes and rivers with public boat ramps. Under 
her leadership, more than 25,000 acres of environmental 
land have been acquired and 84 lakes are being managed 
for removal of invasive exotic plants. 

Gaye Sharpe, Polk County Parks and Natural Re-
sources Division Natural Areas Manager, Wins Green 

Horizon Land Trust 2011 Blazing Star Award  
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� A group of seven hardy Sierrans enjoyed an incredi-
bly gorgeous leisurely float down Rock Springs Run north 
of Orlando in March. Rock Springs Reserve, Wekiva 
River Reserve, Wekiva Springs State Park, and the Ocala 
National Forest form more than 400,000 acres of wild 
area home to the largest concentration of Florida Black 
Bear.  With day temperatures in the low 80s and night 
temperatures in the 40s, this group was enthusiastic and 
connected. Friday evening we slept in a group site in 
Kelly Park, a clean and quiet Orange County Park. Sur-
rounded by long leaf pines, Rock Springs and an abun-
dance of wildlife such as wild turkeys and barred owls, the 
group enjoyed fresh organic salads and barbequed 
chicken, a toasty campfire and a moonlit walk to the 
spring. We were bonded by our love and respect for the 
outdoor world.  
 Saturday, we arose to a brisk morning and leisurely 
packed our gear. We had a nice fire, and a breakfast of 
scrambled eggs, bacon, bagels and fruit. We had deter-
mined that it would be better to launch from King’s Land-
ing after 11AM to avoid the local crowds. We also had 
some beginners to river camping and the group took 
some time getting their kayaks packed for the overnighter 
on the Run. When we hit the Run we had a relaxing pad-
dle through an undeveloped area. Being spring fed by 
Rock Springs, the Run has clean clear water. There are a 
few houses at the beginning of the Run, but after the 
houses, one feels he is in the Wild.  We saw the usual 
wildlife suspects:  an otter family, alligators, blue herons, 
limpkins, and other wading birds. We stayed at Indian 
Mound Canoe Campsite on the Run with hours until sun-
set. 
 Indian Mound features a small bluff that overlooks 
the Run. We enjoyed a warm fire, red beans and rice with 
sausage, more nature stories and some talk about con-
servation issues facing our communities. 
Sunday was another brisk morning with a great fire. The 
participants were in fine spirits, enjoyed toasted bagels 
and sausage, and another leisurely float to the confluence 
of the Wekiva River and Rock Springs Run, and then the 
upstream paddle to Wekiva Springs and take-out. There 
the group packed the kayaks, gave warm goodbyes, and 
reflected on their Wild Florida Experience. 

….Andy Quinn 

hours. Just enter your email in the box in the upper right 
corner that says "Subscribe via email."  
 
THIS BLOG NEEDS YOU.  It needs your Group’s success 
stories and your Groups news stories, and it needs pic-
tures to go with your stories.  Had a great victory lately?  
Staged a good demonstration? Had a great, fun outing 
with good photos?  Send them to Sierra Florida Communi-
cations Team Member Liz Cantarine ecan-
tarine@tampabay.rr.com 
 
Statewide Conservation list:  Discussion list for conser-
vation issues in Florida.   All subscribers can post to the 
list. 
Go to ht tp: / / l i st s. si er raclub.org/archiv es/FL-
CONSERVATION-FORUM.html 
Click on join or leave list. 
 
Sierra Club Florida on Facebook 
1. Visit our Facebook page http://www.facebook.com/
sierraclubfl 
2. Click the thumbs-up "Like" to the right of the words 
"Sierra Club Florida." 
 
The Sierra Florida website: http://florida.sierraclub.org/fl 
Contact Marian Ryan for more information.  

(Continued from page 1) Stop 
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For more activities/events, please visit our web site at http://florida.sierraclub.org/polk/ - links to Ancient Islands 

Circle B Bar Reserve  
Each month Circle B Bar Reserve offers a variety of guided hikes, nature oriented presentations and tram rides.  Because 

space is limited (especially on the tram rides) and additional events are added, call Tabitha Biehl-Gabbard, Environ-
mental Lands Stewardship Coordinator at 863 668-4673 to find out what is available and to reserve a space. Experience 

dictates that to get a tram seat it is best to call on the first or second working day of the month. 
Apr. 21-23 Tween Kayaking - Withlacoochee River. This outing is designed for children from 10-12, limit 8 youth, or 

by permission of the Leader. We will need four adults on this trip. We will camp at the youth camp on Hog 
Island, Thursday April 21 - departing  Saturday April 23; paddle the Withlacoochee River Friday April 22. 
Costs to be determined: food (you can bring your own,) UPKEEP Kayak Rental is $10 per boat, and a dona-
tion to the Sierra Club. For more information and to reserve a spot call Leader Andy Quinn at 863 683-9600. 

Apr. 30 Peace River Canoe Launch Grand Opening - ne ar Homeland.  Celebrate the opening of a much needed 
properly constructed canoe launch between Bartow and Fort Meade.  Call Glenda Mink with Polk's Natural 
Resources Division - 863 534-4340 for more information. 

Apr. 30 Project EAGLE - Lakes and Shorelines Clean- Up - Lake Shipp Park in Winter Haven.   This park is the 
site for volunteer staging and an environmental festival from 8AM until 12 noon.  A great lunch will be pro-
vided for participants.  Winter Haven's UPKEEP kayaks will be there and the clean-up ends with family-
friendly activities.  Lakes in many different areas of Polk County need a clean-up.  Call Keep WH Clean and 
Beautiful at 863 294-6560 to get more information and to register for a clean-up of your favorite lake/
shoreline. 

May 14 Tenoroc Kid's Nature Day - Lakeland.  Lots of fun things for kids to see and do from 9AM until 1PM.  3829 
Tenoroc Mine Road.  

TBA  Dedication of Coleman Landing at Shady Oaks - southwest shore of Lake Kissimmee.  The construc-
tion issue between the contractor and SFWMD is ongoing.  Jenny's listserv and The Ledger will be notified 
when the grand opening/dedication is scheduled - should be soon.  See you there! 

Service at Circle B Bar Reserve 
Volunteers are always needed to help at the reception desk, create signs for special events, check the trails, etc.  For 
more information and to volunteer call Tabitha Biehl-Gabbard at 863 668-4673 or e-mail tabithabiehl@polk-county.net 

Service - These events are Ridge Ranger projects. 
These stewardship projects start at 8AM at their respective locations.  For more details and to register  

call the Volunteer Coordinator, Bill Parken, at 863 699-3742 or e-mail bill.parken@myFWC.com. The schedule may  
change so be certain to register. 

Apr. 9 FWC Mountain Lake Cutoff - Lake Wales.  Invasives Identification Training and Mapping. 

Apr. 16 Lake Kissimmee State Park - Lake Wales.  Barbed wire fence removal. 
Apr. 30 FWC Sun Ray - Frost Proof.  Invasives Identification Training and Mapping. 

Special activities such as native plant nursery, Lakewatch, GPS plant mapping, woodworking, etc., are available.  
Become a Citizen-Scientist!  Call Bill for details.     

       In order to participate in one of the Sierra Club's outings, you will need to sign a liability waiver which will be furnished at the beginning of the outing.  If you would like to read a copy of the waiver prior to the outing, please see http://
www.sierraclub.org/outings/chapter/forms/ or call 415-977-5528.  In the interests of facilitating the logistics of some outings, it is customary that participants make carpooling arrangements.  The Sierra Club does not have insurance for carpool-
ing arrangements and assumes no liability for them.  Carpooling, ride sharing or anything similar is strictly a private arrangement among the participants.  Participants assume the risks associated with this travel.  Please note that most of the 
above listed activities are events that we think you will find interesting and fun, but they are not official outings.  Florida Seller of Travel Ref. No. ST37115 

Photo by Gail Bagley�

Chassahowitzka River Kayaking 
 

February Outing Led by Gail Bagley 
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General Meeting and Executive Committee  

Meeting Run Concurrently 

Members should send changes of address to:  Sierra Club, P.O. Box 52968, Boulder, CO 80322-2968 
or address.changes@sierraclub.org  

2011 ANCIENT  ISLANDS SIERRA GROUP  

Charles Geanangel  
Chair - 326-5748 

Marian Ryan  
Vice-Chair - 293-6961 

Jenny Jacobs  
Secretary - 439-1926 

Ray Van De Mark  
Treasurer - 439-5658 

Gunn Honican 
Membership - 326-5426 

Outings 
Andy Quinn - 683-9600 

 
Nesting Boxes  

Bob Taylor - 439-2251 

FL/SC Steering Committee 
Marian Ryan 

 293-6961 

Email Tree Coordinator 
Jenny Jacobs - 439-1926 
jennyjacobs1@gmail.com  

Newsletter Editor   
Frances Howell-Coleman  

956-3771 

Members-at-large  
Paul Anderson - 965-8241  

Al Greulich - 967-6783  
Gail Bagley - 683-3334 

Sierra Club 
Ancient Islands - FL Sierra 
P.O. Box 7544 
Winter Haven, FL  33883 
 
Published Bi-Monthly 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 

Annual dues include subscription to Sierra ($7.50) and chapter 
publications ($1). Dues are not tax-deductible.  

   

Please mail your check and this form  to: 
Sierra Club, PO Box 421041, Palm Coast, Florida, 32 142-6417 

Check One Individual   

Introductory �  $15    

Regular �  $39 �  $49  

Senior �  $25 �  $35  

Student �  $25 �  $35  

Joint  

 

  Sierra Membership Application 

Name  

___________________________________________________ 

Street Address  ____________________________________________ 

City  ___________________________ State  _____ �������������

 
Join us for our pot-luck suppers at 6:30 p.m. on the second 
Thursday of every month.  Bring a dish to share, a drink and 
your utensils.  Dress is casual.  The meeting will start around 
7:15 p.m. 
These meetings will be held at Circle B Bar Reserve. The 
Reserve is located on State Road 540 (Winter Lake Road) at a 
mid-point between Lakeland, Bartow and Winter Haven.  From 
Bartow, take US 98 north to SR 540 and turn right; from 
Lakeland, take US 98 south to SR 540 and  turn left; the 
property entrance is approximately two miles east of US 98 on 
the south (right) side of SR 540.  From Winter Haven, take SR 
540 and after the exits to the Polk Parkway (where there is a 
traffic light) look for and follow the Reserve signs;  it will be a left 
turn.  Bring flashlight for parking lot.  

Web Site:  http://florida.sierraclub.org/polk/  
(links to Ancient Islands) 


